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BERE FERRERS PARISH COUNCIL

              At a meeting of the Open Spaces Committee held in the Council Chamber on  

             Tuesday 16th July 2013.
Present  

                                       Mr R. Leithall                Chairman
                                       Mr B. Lamb                   Chairman of Council

                                       Mr M. Benson 
                                       Mr P. Dennis
                                       Mr R. Piper
  In Attendance

Mrs H. Boot-Handford.

1096. Apologies.

Apologies were received from Mr Maycock due to business.                                   
1097. Items of Urgent Business at the Discretion of the Chairman.

Mr Benson was delighted on Friday to see 55 boats with 100 youngsters sailing up to Weir Quay, the place was packed, and all were enjoying a barbeque.
1098. Matters arising from the minutes of the 11th June 2013.         

Minute 1047(2)  
Regarding the report of ragwort in the lane from Chapel Street to West View, as this is a notifyable weed Clerk to contact Devon County Highways.
Minute 1047(3)        The Clerk sent a letter to Mr Endean, stating that Council was concerned at the amount of complaints regarding bee stings and that they would be keeping a strict eye on the situation.

Minute 1048(951) a) Regarding grass guards for the far corner of the Bere Alston football pitch. The email sent to Mr Westlake intimated that Council would purchase them, the football club have agreed to do the work, but stated they would need soil. Mr Leithall felt that this was a significant safety issue and proposed purchase of the guards, seconded by Mr Piper.
                           b)  The other safety issue is the goal post holes which were meant to be covered with lockable cups. Clerk to contact Mr Westlake to get a date when this will be done.

                           c)  The Clerk reported that the goal posts were still on the roof of the Pavilion; although Mr Westlake emailed the Clerk that they would be removed on Saturday 1st July. Mr Benson proposed give football club 48hrs to remove posts from roof.

Minute1048 (956[a]) The new chains have been fitted to the seats and are in the Clerk’s office ready for inspection. Mr Lamb proposed purchase a new flat seat, seconded by Mr Piper.

                                On inspection of the toddler seat the chains on one side has more than 25% wear, these need replacing.
Minute1048(956[b]) Bark chip: the Clerk contacted Mrs. McDonald with the offer to purchase bark chip in bulk with Council but received no reply.


The Clerk contacted Tavistock Woodlands: 4 cubic metres delivered was £326 + VAT.


Clerk contacted Devon Bark. Mark agreed to keep same price as last year £19 per cubic meter, as ROSPA state chip is low we shall require 46 cubic metres @ £19 = £874.


Mark has agreed to help workman at his previous rate of £10 per hour 14hrs £140


Hire of mini digger for 2 days £187.80

The total cost for Sarah Park & The Down £1,201.80.

The Clerk sought permission to go ahead with this work.
Mrs Boot-Handford felt Council should investigate other safety surfaces and start putting back a
reserve to undertake small areas.
Minute1052 (a)        The Clerk has been in touch with the roofing company they should be out 

this week, Clerk to report findings to Full Council.

Minute1054            Reference warning signs at Bere Alston Allotments, Clerk has not received 
                               any information from Devon County Farms as yet.

Minute 1055          Removal of barbeque at Bere Ferrers Recreation Field. The Clerk read the 
                              following email from Diana Mitchell “We understand that the Parish Council’s 

                              insurers will not cover the barbeque in the Recreation Field Bere Ferrers, and 

                              that the Council wants it to be demolished.
                              We have been advised that demolition of any structure, whatever the size 

                              requires a full risk analysis and health and safety plan approved by the client, 

                              which in this case is the Parish Council. Please give us your instructions to 

                              proceed with this work.”

                              Discussions took place. Mr Lamb stated that the Health & Safety at work act 

                              1974 does not apply to volunteers. The demolition should be undertaken by a 

                              competent person, who should make sure there are no public in the vicinity 

                              when the job is undertaken.

                              The Clerk stated that on Plymouth Hoe they now have scattered over the 

                              area paving slabs with BBQ for people to use, to prevent the scorching of 

                              grass.

1099. Financial Statement.  
These were circulated with the minutes; both sets for Recreation and Cemetery show a short fall on Council tax. Discussions were held.
Mr Piper proposed acceptance of the Recreation finance sheet, seconded by Mr Benson.
Mr Lamb proposed acceptance of the Cemetery finance sheet, proposed by Mr Benson.

Review of Burial fees to take place in September. Clerk to arrange for research to be done on burial fees at Gulworthy, Tavistock and Buckland.

1100. Tenders for Cemetery Store improvements.                                                    
(a)   The Clerk sent out tenders to Mr James Reddecliff, Mr A Young and Mr N Toll, no written estimates were received. The Clerk has a verbal estimate from Mr Reddecliff, which was discussed, Clerk to seek written confirmation as there is the addition of the widened door frame, as Mr Mackie stated a wood frame would be better than metal.
The approximate total for the work to cover the area and new doors is £2,600.

(b) The Clerk presented two tenders for the electrics

1. Manton Electrical for the sum of £748.61 + VAT

2. Mr Adam Smith for the sum of £435.00

The Clerk to ask Mr Smith to add two IP65 rated switches to switch new lights on when entering the covered area.

Mr Benson proposed accept Mr Smith’s quotation, seconded by Mr Dennis.

1101. Placing of sand bag bin at the Cemetery.                      
Discussions were held. Mr Benson proposed the bin for emergency sand bags be placed to the right of the lychgate on entry and to be fixed to the wall out of site, seconded by Mr Dennis.

1102. Referred from Full Council 25th June, Mrs Webster’s suggestion of temporary 
fence. Referred from Full Council 20th April).

Discussions were again held. It was felt that a temporary fence would have to be secure enough to keep persons out of the area, and this would not be a viable option.

1103. Routine safety inspection reports for Parish Recreation Play Parks.                                                                                                                                                   
Mr Leithall inspected both parks at Bere Alston and the Bere Ferrers play park. No problems indicated.
1104. Monthly inspection of allotments Bere Alston and Bere Ferrers.
Mr Leithall undertook the Bere Ferrers inspection and reported that all plots were being worked.

As Mr Maycock was absent the Clerk undertook the inspection of Bere Alston. There are still some plots not being worked, letter to be sent.
The Clerk also asked that two members inspect and decide who will be the winner of the Eaon Wager trophy for the best worked allotment for this year.

1105. Resume by the Clerk on the working of the Cemetery.

The Clerk explained all issues leading up to and burying a person at the Cemetery.
1106. Correspondence.

1. Bere Ferrers Villagers.        

The Villagers held their AGM. The new committee is Chairman Mrs McDonald, Secretary Mrs Mitchell and Treasurer Mr Roger White. Committee Mrs C Grills, Mr D. Mills, Mr B. Slaughter, Mrs R. Charlton and Mrs B. Endean.
After the meeting Mr Slaughter asked if he could plant a couple of oak tree saplings that he has raised from local acorns, on the slopes of the car park. He also suggested that a small section of the field be left un-mown as a wild flower meadow.

Follow up email from Mr Slaughter, the wild flower area would possibly be on the banks around the bird hide.

Council have no objection to these suggestions.

2. Cheryl Malham.                                           
Proposed to Council that the grass area at Quarry which is cut once a year be seeded with wild flowers to give nature a helping hand. Committee had no objection and the Assistant Clerk will be asked to investigate purchase of seeds. Possibly sow when full cut undertaken in August.
The Clerk felt the grass cutting programme should be suspended in this weather as Bere Ferrers is turning quite brown and Bere Alston has started to do so too. Clerk to speak with contractor and monitor fortnightly.

Quarry cut to go ahead in August.

Mr Benson proposed suspend grass cutting, seconded by Mr Leithall.

There being no further business the Chairman thanked members for attending and declared the meeting closed at 9.28 p.m.   
Signed this day 30th July 2013.     
Chairman…………………………….

